

THE BODY SHOP AT HOME

Individual orders Lovely gifts to order in stock KATE MERCER 01262 470556/07860 478867 kathleenmercer@btopenworld.com 10% discount on selected items

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL		
SUMMER SUNFLOWER COMPETITION ENTRY FORM		
Name/s and Ages of Entrants:		
Address:		
Telephone:		
Mobile:		
Do you consent to photographs being taken? YES / NO		

May 2021 Edition #387

BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

KINDLY SPONSORED BY ROBERT LINDLEY LTD

Humberside Fire & Rescue Service

Humberside Fire & Rescue Service offer Safe and Well visits to the local community. They can provide information, advice and auidance tailored to meet individual needs. Visits can include: Home fire safety, smoke alarm testing, escape plans and other advice to keep you safe in your home. For furthér Information and to check if you are eligible, please visit www.humbersidefire.gov.uk or contact the Public Safety Team on 0300 303 8242

Recent Planning Applications

Planning Reference: 20/03799/PLF -Erection of dwelling following demolition of existing outbuilding at Clickham Grange, Wold Newton Road, Burton Fleming - deadline for comments 12 May.

<u>Parish Council Vacancy</u> There is a vacancy on Burton Fleming Parish Council caused by the resignation of Councillor Robert Lindley. Any person willing to fill this vacancy should apply to the Clerk via email clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk on or before the May 2021.

Next Parish Council Meeting

The Annual Parish Council meeting (including the Annual Parish Meeting) is due to be held on Tuesday 18 May 2021 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

Parish Council Meeting No 1 -2021/22 will follow on from the Annual Parish Meeting on the same evening, 18 May 2021.

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following

Tel: 07542874957/ Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk

Items for publication in the May issue should reach me by 25/05/21 Contact Carly and Rob Webb burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS - MAY 2021

The Management Committee would like to inform you that the hall will remain closed until further notice, due to COVID-19 conditions, and work being carried out in the new kitchen. We are open for the Polling Station on Thursday May 6th and on 18th May for the Annual Parish Council Meeting.

The Village Hall will hold their AGM in June (tba) but in the meantime, if there is anyone who would like to stand on our committee we should be pleased to hear from you.

Thank you for your patience and we hope you all stay well.

The monthly LOTTERY is our only income at present and we are so pleased for the support we are receiving from all of you. Our numbers have increased to 127, let's keep it up.

April 2021 LOTTERY WINNERS

1 st Prize	Pat Harvey	£25
2 nd Prize	S. Cousins	£15
3 rd Prize	David Woodcock	£10
1th Daiza	1 Cantan	C E



BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL

It is great to see the increase in support. We now have 127 players with the promise of a few more signing up. For a contribution of £1.00 per month you will be supporting your village hall which is your community centre and used for a meeting place for many activities when permissible. You can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly. The profits from this, pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall, and other expenses. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office.

We have 6 collectors so please ring me if you would like to be added to the list.

You can also pay BACS, Cash or Cheque;

Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL

Sort Code: 20-75-92 Account No: 60231185

Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 if you are partaking for the first time for

a personal number or numbers. THANK YOU!

ADVICE ON WHAT TO DO WITH A HEDGEHOG IN NEED OF HELP

As well as providing access to roam, here are some other things to do to help our hedgehogs;

- Before using a strimmer, make sure the area to cut is clear.
- For a couple of days after applying wood preservative at ground level, protect your work from hedgehogs who like to lick it! It makes them very poorly.
 - Stop or reduce the amount of pesticides and poisons used.
 - Move piles of rubbish to a new site before burning them.
 - Ensure netting is kept at a safe height.
 - Check compost heaps before digging a fork in.
 - Cover drains and deep holes.
 - Ensure there is an easy route out of ponds and pools.
- A hedgehog lying in the sun wobbling as it walks or with flies around it needs help. Use a gardening glove to collect it up, bring it indoors in a cardboard box and cover with an old fleece or towel.

Call Ali 0773 405 3699 or Jo 0771 755 2624 for assistance.

Please can you ensure to keep your hedgehog food stations, in and around the village running with plenty of water and food to ensure our hedgehogs have plenty to eat and drink at this busy hoglet time.

Hedgehog favourites:-

- Dried kitten biscuits no fish flavour please (Kitten is easier for hoglets)
- Spikes semi moist hedgehog food
- Wet cat food in jelly no fish flavour please
- Dried mealworms in very small amounts

Thanking you in advance

Ali Blyth



SERVICES AT ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH, BURTON FLEMING

May 2nd 11am Morning Worship Roger Askham

9th No service

16th 11am Holy Communion Rev Barbara

23rd 11am Holy Communion Rev Barbara

30th 11am Benefice Service on Zoom

Unfortunately there will not be a service at St James, Fordon in May, but we are hopeful that we can resume in June.

ASCENSION DAY

There will be an outdoor service on Thursday 13th May at 10am outside at St Cuthbert's Church. Seating will be provided. Please come along and celebrate our Lord's ascension into heaven.

A FEW WORDS FROM REVD BARBARA

Dear Friends.

The light at the end of the tunnel is becoming clearer and brighter, thank goodness for that, I hear you say. What a year it has been, but we are almost there and all of us have a story to tell, from our Queen and her great sadness to all who have experienced the tragedy of death of a loved one, in whatever circumstance, it hits hard, there is no doubting that.

There have been happy times too: the birth of a new baby, a marriage, albeit with reduced numbers, opportunities coming to meet up with loved ones, I can't wait to have a hug with my daughters.

So life goes on, and I for one, am an optimist and I truly hope and believe that life will become better, maybe not exactly the same and that could be a good thing. I hope we don't go 'back', but will look forward to a 'different' normal.

As a Christian, I am full of hope for the future, for our lovely village and its people. Our church is up and running, please come and join us, you will be very welcome. So for now, keep well and stay safe. Love & blessings,

Rev Barbara.

We continue to take advice from Government and regional Networks regarding CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19)

We are taking provisional bookings for 2021 (June onwards) so please don't hesitate to contact us.

HIRE Rates: £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non residents

£12ph for business etc/ and weddings by negotiation.

SUMMER SUNFLOWER COMPETITION RULES

Competition open to Burton Fleming residents only.

Sunflowers must be home grown by the entrant or by an immediate family member.

Any variety of sunflower (Helianthus species) is eligible for entry. Entries must be live plants.

Limit of one entry per person. Multiple family members may enter. Entry Fee £1 per household.

Judging and closing date for entries to be advised as growth is dependent on weather conditions, but is likely to be end July - mid August. Updates will be notified in the monthly newsletter and displayed in the Post Office.

Details of winning entries will be displayed in the Post Office window. Participants to advise if they consent to having photographs taken for publicity.

Cash prizes for all categories.

The competition has three categories:

- 1) The Tallest Plant
- 2) The biggest Head
- 3) The Most Unusual

The competition has three age groups:

- 1) Under 11's
- 2) 11-18's
- 3) 19 and over (No Age Limit!)

The decision of the judges is final.

The Entry form is enclosed in this newsletter and should be handed in at the Post Office or to any member of the committee.

Please let's make it a good fun, happy competition. If you have any queries, please ring Kate on 01262 470556.

CHILDRENS DESIGN A POSTER COMPETITION

The poster is to advertise the Great Wold-Valley Run fundraiser, the prize is a chocolate hamper, donated by R HAYTON TRANSPORT LTD

The completed posters must have Name, Age, and Contact details on the back and posted through the letter box of:

FERNVIEW
Front Street
Burton Fleming
By - May 23rd 2021



SAVE THE DATE "Great Valley Road Run 22nd August 2021"

Please support our fundraising event at The Burton Fleming Village Hall.

The cars will be arriving in Burton Fleming around 11am and will leave around 12.30pm

There will be hot food, home-baked savouries, cakes and drinks available.

All Saints Church are fundraising with a Bric a brac Stall. Tombola and a special visit from the YAA (Yorkshire Air Ambulance) with all proceeds to the Burton Fleming Village Playground.

To enter the Great Wold - Valley Run, Sunday 22nd... please contact

https://www.backfirepromotions.com/great-wold-valley-run-2021

